










 
                                               BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

GILA COUNTY, ARIZONA 
 

Date: December 14, 2010  
 
MICHAEL A. PASTOR        
Chairman         Clerk of the Board  

JOHN F. NELSON  

 
TOMMIE C. 
Vice-Chairman        Chief Deputy Clerk  

MARTIN                 By: Marilyn Brewer  

 
SHIRLEY L. DAWSON            Gila County Courthouse  
Member                           Globe, Arizona  
  
PRESENT: Michael A. Pastor, Chairman; Tommie C. Martin, Vice-Chairman; Shirley L. 
Dawson, Supervisor (via ITV conference from Globe); Don McDaniel, County Manager; 
Marian Sheppard, Chief Deputy Clerk, Marilyn Brewer, Deputy Clerk (via ITV conference 
from Globe); and Bryan Chambers, Chief Deputy County Attorney.  
Item 1 – Call to Order – Pledge of Allegiance – Invocation  
The Gila County Board of Supervisors met in a regular session at 10:00 a.m. this date in the 
Gila County Maintenance Yard, 5320 E. Highway 260, Mile Post 257, Star Valley, Arizona, 
and simultaneously broadcast by ITV from the Board of Supervisors hearing room in Globe, 
Arizona. Don McDaniel led the Pledge of Allegiance and Reverend James Barker of the 
Tonto Village Chapel in Payson delivered the invocation.  
 
Minutes for Redistricting item only… 
 
4D. Information/Discussion/Action to adopt Resolution No. 10-11-01 establishing 
guidelines for the selection of the Gila County Redistricting Committee.  
Chairman Pastor stated that there has been a request to continue this item to the January 
18, 2011, Board meeting. Vice-Chairman Martin made the motion to table this item to the 
January 18, 2011, Board of Supervisors’ meeting, which was seconded by Supervisor 
Dawson. Linda Eastlick, Elections Director, explained that during the Board’s most recent 
work session redistricting guidelines were discussed. Afterward, there was a lot of 
discussion about perhaps waiting a short period of time and adding some information to 
those guidelines with regard to not only what the duties and responsibilities of that 
committee would be as an advisory committee, but also how individuals should go about 
applying or how the County will go about creating an application process for individuals to 
serve on the committee. She will be working on that information and have it ready by the 
January 18th meeting. Chairman Pastor stated that a motion and second were already made 
and called for a vote of the Board. The motion was unanimously approved. 
 






















